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Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting

August 18, 2011

The regular monthly Board meeting convened at 4 p.m. at the Stonebridge Golf Club with these Board directors in attendance: Debbie Angelo, Randy Hall, Matt Sawrie, Patrick Hemmings and Clay Crenshaw.  G. B. Cazes was out of town.  Jason Smith and Art Schuldt were unable to attend due to other commitments.  Roger Naranjo, our irrigation contractor, was present to give a report on the irrigation systems.

Irrigation Systems.   Roger reported he had gone through all the irrigation systems and they are now all operating.  He will install new digital controllers, replacing the older mechanical models, so that watering can be controlled more precisely and more favorable start times established for all of the island systems.  Roger is attempting to repair the water well located at the Waterbury pond so that it can be used to replenish the ponds in the Waterbury/Turnbury area.  The water well at Majestic Cove is sucking sand and needs to be worked-over and possibly  re-drilled to a depth that will supply sufficient water to maintain the depth of the Imperial Circle pond and operate the extensive irrigation system supporting the Circle.  

The Board explored increasing the scope of work Roger is performing for the Association.  Before the end of the month Roger will power wash the guardhouse.   After Labor Day Roger will begin working on maintenance projects at the S&T with oversight provided by Patrick.
Property Damage:  Debbie secured a contractor to repair the column on Stonehaven Drive that was damaged as a result of the motor vehicle accident on June 16.  The insurance company of the owner of the motor vehicle will be responsible for the cost of repairs.  The same contractor will repair the damaged column at the Duck Haven Pointe/Hunter’s Run intersection for $300.  On August 12 a mailbox was struck by a young person driving a golf cart.  It is unlawful and an unsafe practice for minors to operate a golf cart on the public streets.  The Board agreed to hand out fliers from the guardhouse to raise the homeowners’ awareness.   

Swim & Tennis Report.  Jason filed an email report stating:

From a cost management prospective all expenses have come in at or below budget estimates.  All material repairs and maintenance items have been completed.  There are several cosmetic items to work on.  Additionally, Patrick has been working on quotes for plastering the pool.  This will need to part of the master capital improvement program discussion/planning process.  Early morning swimming is targeted for offering in the spring of 2012 which will require installation of auto-locking/closing gates.  John Thomas’, our new tennis pro, bio has been published on the website.  It doesn’t appear Touchstone will be doing anything significant for Labor Day.  The Board needs to consider how to improve the efficiency and effectiveness of the Pool Manager’s position for next summer.

Tax Return and Loan Renewal.  Patrick will make arrangements to sign the tax return.  Clay will make arrangements to sign the loan renewal.

Covenants.  The Board will continue focusing on enforcing property standards.  

Grounds Maintenance Report.  Matt presented a quote of $575 to repair the pavers in the cul-de-sac at Wilshire/Turnbury.  The Board voted to have the work performed.  After soliciting several bids Matt made a motion to have the foundation of the brick arches on Waterbury and the wall in front of the S&T at a cost of $3,500.  Motion was seconded and passed.  

Legal.  The Board reviewed all the lawsuits and liens that had been filed to order to collect unpaid dues.

Pond Report.  Randy gave a brief report and has followed up with this written report on the status of the ponds.

“StoneBridge ponds and water interests are suffering greatly from the extended drought and high temperatures experienced throughout north Louisiana this Spring and Summer.  Water levels in all Community Association ponds are extremely low and, had it not been for the infusion of over a million gallons of water into the Duck Haven Pointe and Deer Chase Pointe ponds from golf course pumps, the latter would have been little more than a mud flat by now and the Duck Haven Pointe pond would have been at an all time low.  Touchstone Golf, Inc has generously provided the water that has literally saved our two largest ponds from drying up free of any charge to the Community Association and we are in their debt.  They will continue to divert water to our ponds when they are able and their intervention may keep our ponds viable until the rains return this Fall.

The Imperial Circle pond is extremely low and we are unable to use the well to replenish the pond because it is not sufficiently deep to provide adequate flow to do anything but operate the irrigation system serving the Circle.  As funds become available for discretionary projects, we will want to consider having a work-over rig clean out the well and deepen it so that we won't experience this same problem in the future.

The ponds in the Waterbury/Turnbury/Wilshire Dr. area are also extremely low and we are trying to regain use of the well that serves these ponds.  Our new contractor has replaced several minor components and will prime the well and try to restore pressure in the next few days.  If flow from this well can be restored, we will begin replenishing the ponds.

Ironically, the pond on #4 fairway is looking the best of all of our ponds.  This is the pond that was chocked with algae and alligator weed at the start of the season.  Pumping by the Touchstone folks has kept the level of this pond viable and our spraying earlier this Spring seems to have gotten the algae and weeds under control although additional spraying will be needed to finish the job - this will be done as soon as it seems safe to use algaecides and weed killers when it cools-off again this Fall.  

Vegetation has sprung up along the banks of all of the ponds that are down and we will have to determine what, if anything, to do about that.  It may be best to leave it alone and let the rising water kill it although it is so unsightly that it is tempting to begin dealing with it sooner rather than later.”

Financial Report.  Matt presented the current financial statements and a Year End projection.  Clay expressed his sincere appreciation for the all the work Matt has done as Treasurer.  After assuming the position Matt had to work through a transition of moving our books to a new CPA, reconciling all of our accounts, insure all of our bills were being paid promptly and get a handle on our cash flow to determine the funds available for capital improvements.  As a result of the additional services performed by the CPA in the transition the Board approved an additional payment of $400 to the CPA.
Other Business:  Mr. Bill, our guard, will celebrate his 70th birthday next week.  Mr. Bill does a terrific job at our guardhouse and we want to encourage residents to shower him with words and cards of appreciation.  An email will be sent to residents as another way to inform them.  

Adjournment:  Debbie had to leave the meeting at 4:50 p.m.  The meeting was adjourned at 5: 15 p.m.
Minutes were taken by Clay Crenshaw.

NOTICE OF MEETING

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be held at 4 p.m. on Tuesday, September 20, 2011.

PAGE  
4

